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Attn: PROTECTOR OF CITIZENS

 Mr. Saša Janković

11000 Belgrade

16 Deligradska Street

Dear Sir, 

On 22 December 2010, the High Judicial Council (HJC) sent a statement to Blic daily as a response to an article published the same day in that newspaper under the title “Nata Mesarović  requested information about the Judges Association”.

The HJC did not have an intention to impose pressure on the professional association Judges Association of Serbia (JAS), but to check its data concerning the six-month report on the performance of courts in the Republic of Serbia in 2010.

Since the aforementioned daily did not publish the statement of the HJC, we enclose it herewith. 

PRESIDENT OF THE HJC

Nata Mesarović

 (sign)

(seal)

Statement of the HJC as a response to an article published on 22 December 2010 in Blic daily under the title “Nata Mesarović requested information about the Judges Association”

On 1 October 2010, the HJC referred to the JAS a request for the provision of statistical data which they publicly presented claiming that judiciary does not work promptly and efficiently, as stated by the HJC in its six-month report. The HJC had at its disposal the six-month reports of the performance of courts, which were submitted to the HJC by Acting Presidents of the courts in the Republic of Serbia, and on the basis of these data the HJC made a six-month analysis of courts performance.

The purpose of addressing the JAS was to compare the data from the HJC’s report presented on 2 September 2010 with the courts performance analysis presented by the JAS on 22 September 2010. It is legally prescribed who submits report on the performance of courts and to whom. We have learned for the first time that the JAS obtained the data from the Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Serbia. After having verbally requested from the Ministry of Justice to provide us with such data, we were told that they did not dispose of such data. 

All those who are mentioned in the text should limit their statements to established infringements and avoid assessing someone’s expertise and intentions since it is beyond their competence.

The HJC has never imposed pressure on the work of professional associations, but on the contrary, it supported many of their constructive activities.

HJC

